
Hello parents and carers,

I hope this newsletter finds you all well - we have had a wonderful week of learning here at Turves Green
Primary School.

Our Pupil Parliament travelled to London on a visit to the actual Houses of Parliament! They had a fantastic
time and represented our school superbly!

We have had some wonderful PE lessons taking place with our expert cricket coach from Worcester University.
This week he has been working with years 4 and 6 to hone their skills - maybe we will soon have our own Turves

Green cricket team!

On the note of PE, just a gentle reminder from myself that students should wear a plain white top with
black/navy shorts or joggers for PE lessons. We’ve noticed a few football shirts being worn recently, which
aren’t in line with our uniform policy. If you're finding it difficult to get hold of any part of the PE kit, please

reach out to us—we’re more than happy to support where possible.

Lastly, today is National Teaching Assistant Day! We would like to thank all of our wonderful teaching
assistants for all their hard work in our school - you are amazing!

Have a wonderful weekend,

Take care,

Mr Lewis
Head of School

2 6 T H  S E P T E M B E R  2 0 2 5

Turves Green Primary School 
Newsletter

 Stay in touch : enquiry@turvesgreen.excelsiormat.org (0121)-464-3686 www.turvesgreen.excelsiormat.org

https://turvesgreen.excelsiormat.org/


MONDAY

TUESDAY

WEDNESDAY

THURSDAY

MONDAY

TUESDAY

WEDNESDAY

THURSDAY

FRIDAY

FRIDAY

Before and After School Clubs
WB 29th September 2025  
Please note all school clubs are on an allocation
basis and your child must have received a letter
confirming their place to attend.

 Upcoming events: 

Year 3

Year 5
Yr 6 extra 
session

REC, Year 1
Yr 3, Yr 4 and Yr 5
extra session

Year 6
6M Swimming

Reception to leave PE kits in school to
change into on PE days

Years 1, 2, 3, 4, 5 and 6 to wear their
PE kits to school on their PE days

Next weeks PE:

Year 2
Year 4

Year 3&4 Multi-Sports Club
Year 5&6 Cricket Club

No afterschool activity club

Year 5 & 6 Football Club

Year 3 & 4 Football Club

Year 1 & 2 Multi-Sports Club
Year 5&6 Young Voices Choir

Thursday 2  Octobernd

Whole School Flu
Immunisations

Friday 24  Octoberth

School Photograph Day

Friday 24  Octoberth

School breaks up for
October Half Term

Wednesday 8  Octoberth

EYFS Phonics Workshop 

Whole School Flu Immunisations

Dear all, 

Can we please remind everyone that the whole
school flu immunisations are next Thursday 2

October, the online link closes 3 days before so please
complete this to opt in or out. It was emailed to

parents/carers previously. 

nd

If you are having any trouble with the online portal
please use the immunisation team number/email

provided on the original email sent.

Thank you.



Have a conversation about the
story behind these pictures which were shown in our No
Outsiders assembly this week and how they link to No

Outsiders and British Values:

Composer of the week
Scott Joplin (1867-1917): 

Today, birthdays are very carefully recorded, but no one knows for sure
exactly when Scott Joplin was born. According to the United States census

taken in July of 1870, Scott Joplin was two years old. And no one is sure
where Joplin was born, either — it was probably in northeast Texas.

Scott Joplin’s father was born into slavery in North Carolina; his mother was
a freeborn woman from Kentucky. Both his parents were musical. When his
parents separated, Scott’s mother supported the family by cleaning houses,

and he was allowed to use the piano in one of those houses. He taught himself
to play.

As a teenager, Joplin started traveling. In Missouri, he played piano in saloons;
for the 1893 World’s Fair, he headed to Chicago, and played cornet in a band.
After spending some time in college, Joplin moved on to St. Louis, the hotbed

of ragtime music. Eventually, he wound up in New York City.

Scott Joplin wrote some songs and stage works, but he’s best known as one
of the greatest composers of piano rags. In 1976 — almost 60 years after
Scott Joplin died — his opera Treemonisha was awarded a Pulitzer Prize.



House Points

Seacole ShakespeareEarhartArmstrong

Turves Green Superstars!

1528124913831268

Hot Chocolate Friday
Well done to all the children who have been nominated.  

This week's winners are:

Year 1 - Maria (1C) & Millie (1BC)
Year 2 - Arsema (2C) & Hallie (2W)

Year 3 - Alana (3B) & Myla (3P) 
Year 4 - Thomas (4C) & Harry (4W) 

Year 5 - Jasmine (5S) & Callum K (5W)
Year 6 - Gracie (6M) & Eva (6T)

Care and Compassion Award

Year 1 -  Kelly-Ann (1C) & Leo (1BC)
Year 2 -  Elijah (2C) & Hallie (2W)
Year 3 - Kendal (3B) & Myla (3P) 

Year 4 - Tobias (4C) & Corey (4W) 
Year 5 - Amina (5S) & Olivia (5W)

Year 6 - Fin (6M) & Eva (6T)

Resilience and Perseverance Award

Resilience and Perseverance certificates will be awarded
next week.

Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday

All Day Brunch,
Pork Sausage or

Veggie Sausage (V)
with Omelette &

Hash Brown
Fish Fingers with

Tartar Sauce

Sweet & Sour
Chicken

Sweet & Sour
Quorn (V) 
Vegetable
Samosa (V)

Roast Chicken,
with Yorkshire

Pudding
Veggie Sausage
Toad in the Hole

(V)

Chicken Korma
Mixed Mixed

Vegetable Korma (V)
with Naan Bread

Battered Fish with
Tartar Sauce

Meat Feast Pizza
Margherita Pizza

(V)

Sauté Potatoes,
Baked Beans &

Sweetcorn

Herby /Diced
Potatoes, Egg

Noodles,
Broccoli & Baked

Beans

Roasted New
Potatoes, Carrots,

Green Beans &
Baked Beans

Oven Baked
Wedges, Steamed
Rice, Peas & Baked

Beans

Chipped
Potatoes, Baked

Beans, Peas,
Sauces

Ice Cream Pot
Fresh Fruit &

Yoghurt

Golden Flapjack
Fresh Fruit &

Yoghurt

American
Pancakes with
Golden Syrup 
Fresh Fruit &

Yoghurt

Fruit Jelly
Fresh Fruit &

Yoghurt

Strawberry
Cheesecake 
Fresh Fruit &

Yoghurt

Week 2 Fresh BreadJacket PotatoesSandwich, WrapSalad CartAvailable Daily

Be an attendance HERO
Here Everyday Ready Ontime

NEW
LUNCH MENU !NEW
LUNCH MENU !



It’s that time of year again where we start to collect more items for our children to play
with outside at breaktimes and lunchtimes. Last year, we had some fantastic donations

from many families in our school community. Thank you so much for that! 

Next week, we would like to ask children if they have any Lego, dinosaurs, vehicles or dolls
that they no longer play with to be donated for all to enjoy. It might help you have a little
bit of a clear out too. Teachers will also share this information with children. They should

bring the donations into class with them. Let’s see which classroom can cross off the
whole BINGO card.

BINGO 
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